
April 3, 1962 

The regular monthly meeting of the Church Council was called 

to order by our President, Mr. J. Albert Fader, and same was 

opened with prayer by Pastor Rasche. Those in attendance 

were: 

Messrs. J. Albert Fader 
Ernest Jones 
William Claridge 
William Bark 
Louis Mueller 

Henl!y Holten 
George Hammerbacher 
Georg~ Sauer 
George Smith 
Fred Long 

The minutes of the previous month's meeting were read and 

approved. The financial report was discussed and approved. 

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 

1. CANVAS Mr. Henry Holten reported that all the mailing 
for Visitation etc. had been handled. The 
Pastor stated as soon as the files have been 
brought up to date, a return visitation will 
be in order. 

2. FELLOWSHIP Mr. Long will get prices from caterers for 

3. PROPERTY 

an affair to honor Dr. Titus Lehmann on his 50 
years in the Ministry. Also, Mr. Long will hold 
meeting with heads of various organizations at 
our Church. 

Mr. Mueller will check into the water leaking 
in one of the bedrooms at the parsonage. 
Pastor Rasche obtained prices on church record 
files and he stated that the price for a 10 drawer 
fil e : with a 730 card capacity - would cost 
$327.84. Also, racks to be placed in the narthex 
for programs and church flyers would cost $15.00. 
Mr. George Smith will check to see if his company 
can get the record files at a cheaper price. 



\ 
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Mrs. Margaret Brunner of the Sundayschool 
would like permission to purchase two air 
conditione rs to be placed in her Department. 
Mr. Fader will check to see what size air 
conditioner Mrs. Brunner is considering so 
that there are proper circuits available to 
handle same . 

Mr . Fader will call Bozman Refrigeration to 
come down and pump water to the tank for the 
Church air conditioner. 

Mr. Bond reported tha~work on the Fellowship 
Hall has been started. 

Mr . Kurt Lindner is making repairs to the 
chairs and tables in the Sundayschool. 

4. CHRISTIAN EDUCATION Progress 

5. ALTAR Mr . Sauer reported that the flower assortment for 
the altar each Sunday has been changed. 

6. USHER COMMITTEE Another meeting will be scheduled for 

7. MUSIC 

OLD BUSINESS 

NEW BUSINESS 

the heads of the Usher Committee to meet and to 
define the ushering procedures that were set up 
at the previous meeting in March. 

Mr. Fritze has contacted the Company who have the 
contract for the organ and he stated the signal 
light to the organ will be in order for the 
Easter season. 

None 

None 

There was no further business to come before the Church Council 

at this time. A motion was made by Fred Long and seconded by 

Ernest Jones that the meeting be adjourned. 

Respectful l y submitted, 

Fred Long, 
Recording Secretary. 


